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Term 4, Week 7,2023 
Thursday 23rd  November, 2023 
Dear Parents, caregivers, pupils and friends of the school, Kia Ora 
Teachers only Day. Friday 24th November. The buses are not running for  
Paengaroa School on this day. But they are for Te Puke Intermediate and High 
School. 
Please do not send your children to Paengaroa School on Friday 24th November. 
Have a nice long weekend. Back to school Monday 27th Nov with the buses  
running as normal. 
Prize Giving 2023. 
Paengaroa School Prize Giving will be held on Friday 1st December 
starting at 12.15pm. This will be held at the Paengaroa Community Hall. 
All welcome. This  includes, Junior and Senior kapahaka, Marimba, Choir 
items and plenty to celebrate.  
 
An amazing effort—An amazing Hangi.  
Special thanks to the amazing team of vegie peelers and pumpkin 
choppers including some great senior school pupils. To the wonder-
ful hole diggers, lamb leg boners, and all-round preparation and 
cooking specialists:  Dean, Chris, Casper, Gavin, Mark, etc 
And everyone else who, dug, peeled, carved, dished and tidied. A 
big 

Thank you! 
Sports Bay of Plenty also supported our Hangi day by running tradi-
tional Maori Games with the children during the morning pro-
gramme. Fantastic. 
 
Enjoy all the photos. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates to remember 

• 24th Nov Teacher Only Day for New  
Curriculum Refresh  

• 30th Nov—Funky Fun Day—Rm 6/7/8 

• 1st Dec—School Prize Giving. 

• 1st Dec Regional Athletics. 

• 5th Dec—Helpers and Leavers Morning 
Tea.  

• 5 Dec BOT and Staff Meeting 5.30pm 

• 8th Dec  Junior Beach Trip 

• 13th Dec Yr 6 to Waimarino Adventure 
Park 

• 14th Dec—School finishes for 2023  at 
12.00noon. Buses run at 12.00 noon. 

• 15th Dec—Teacher Only Day to prepare 
for 2024 

• 1st February 2024 is the first day of 
school for 2024. Buses run as normal. 

 

Reminders:    
• Fill in your yummy sticker charts with yummy stickers and bring them back to 

School asap.  
• All  students—Don’t forget to pack your sun hat and togs for swimming every day 

from now on. 
• Bring back all Library Books and sports  / netball uniforms 
•  
 

Terms 2023 

Term 4: Monday 9th October to 14th Dec. 
(98.) 23rd Oct Labour Day. 

Our  Kupu o te Wiki this week is  

Tuku paraihe   this means 

Prize Giving 

Last week’s Kupu o te wiki 
was Kaupapa. Which  means -
principles and ideas which act as 
a base or foundation for action.  

https://paengaroa.schooldocs.co.nz
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Tui       17943 

 
Hoiho 

23883  

Weka   17055 
 

Kiwi     20866 

House Points.  

Useful Information 
Free Sports Equipment! Yummy Stickers. 

 
Calling all ‘YUMMY’ stickers.   Thank you for all the ‘Yummy Stickers’ we have received so far 
this year.  Keep eating all that yummy fruit and  vegetables and collecting the yummy stickers 
so we can choose some more amazing sports equipment for the school. 

Change of details:  
It would assist us greatly if you could please advise the school office 
if you have a change of address, phone number or email address. 
 
Change to after school  arrangements:      
If the usual after school transport arrangements change please 
send your child with a note or call the office before 2.45 pm. 

School Timetable 

School starts 8.55 

Morning tea 10.40-11.00am 

Lunch 12.30-1.25pm 

School finishes 2.55 

Principal’s Award 
Congratulations to Mila Gloyn in Room 7.  Mila is a courteous and cheer-
ful little girl.  Mila has shown enthusiasm for all activities and has given 

her best this year.  She is a proud student of Paengaroa School.  Tino Pai.  

Congratulations to this weeks Duffy caught being good recipients 

Room 1 Zaiah Ogle—for the amazing improvement you have made in your  
  reading and writing. 
Room 2  Anaru Poinga—for working hard with Mrs Sutton and Mrs Staiger in your  
  letters and words.  
Room 3  Breeghan Carston—for making great progress with reading this year. 
Room 4  Jackson Thomas—for always being the first person to help out in class. 
Room 6  Inderjit Singh—for great progress in reading and swimming. 
Room 7  Anahera Ngawaka-Pene—for sustained effort.  Enthusiastically  
  working to improve your work. 
Room 8  Taipari Peters—for excellent spelling knowledge.  
Room 10 Ekya Lucas—for being cheerful and having a ‘can-do’ attitude in all areas of 
  school life.  
Room 11 Kohen Newdick—for outstanding effort across the curriculum. 
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Paengaroa School Whanau, Maori leadership Team of Pupils and Staff  enjoyed the most amazing Hangi for lunch yesterday. 

Tumeki. 

A special thanks to everyone who donated food, time, money. We could taste the Aroha. It was a wonderful meal. Enjoyed by all.  
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Healthy Lunches - 50 Lunches   

Next Week, Monday 27th - Friday 1st  
December, the students from Rooms 4 and 
Room 11 will each receive a healthy lunch. 

If you want to keep up to date with what is happening at  

Paengaroa School, then please check out the Paengaroa School 

new and improved facebook page. (Don’t for-

get to click “Like”) 

As part of our maori cultural experience day we enjoyed the Tikanga of welcoming and thnking the Sports Bay of Plenty team 

for coming and teaching the children and teachers a lot of great games 

The Kemu (Games) included: 

Hare in the Whare,  Takatu , Pakirau Whitu, Karawhiua (Te Koeko), Whanowhano, Ti Kouka Exploration, Te Uru, Taniwha, Tapu 

Ae, Maui Matau, Mitimiti / Matimati 
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Mrs Gill Saunders  our wonderful Room 10 teacher is retiring from fulltime teaching at the end of the year. 
It is with much sadness that I let our community know that Gill is leaving room 10.  

On behalf of the Board of Trustees, PTA, Parents, Pupils  and Staff I wish to thank you “Mrs Saunders—
Gill” for your outstanding service to Paengaroa School and its wider community. From 1995 to present 
day is a great innings. (28 years’ service.) You have touched a lot of lives and made a real difference to 
many. 

We wish Gill all the best.  

Now the good news.  

Mrs Saunders will be replacing Mrs Carole Forrester and Mrs Vicki Coe as our reading recovery teacher 
for 2024.  

Other staff leaving at the end of 2023 include:  

Mrs Carole Forrester our long serving reading recovery teacher. (19 years)  is retiring after fifty plus 
years in the education service.  

Mrs Vicki Coe our second Reading Recovery teacher for 2023 is retiring once again.  

Mrs Summer Bartlett who has been doing special teacher Aide support for six years is only leaving  
because the funding dries up when the pupil(s) leave for Intermediate.  

Mrs Vanessa Court our Fixed Term Room 8 teacher is moving on.  We wish Vanessa every success! 

An Action Packed Night of Rippa- what a fantastic display of Rippa at Paengaoa/ED - accurate 
and exciting rugby was played by all - well done to all players, coaches and supporters.  
A big thank you to all our coaches and managers for your time, support and guidance  

• Andy Munn, Richard Thomas and Andy Lochhead (Y5-6)  

• Aimee Miller and Logan Burt (Y3-4) 

• Darren Calkin, Ricky Hann and Kim Tyndall (Y1-2) 
 

Results from Wednesday 22nd November: 
Y1-2  Paengaroa Red 13-11 win against Te Ranga Yellows.  POD = Kole Samson-Moana 
  Paengaroa White .8-8 draw against Rangiuru Rebels.  POD = Sage Clark  
Y3-4  Paengaroa Red 9-4 win against Paengaroa White.  POD = Jed Karl 
Y5-6  Paengaroa Red 6-1 win against Fairhaven Chiefs.  POD = Leo Tahitahi-Barclay 

  Paengaroa White 9-4 win against Fairhaven Steamers.  POD = Blake Vaughan 
 
Please refer to next week's draw below:  
(https://www.boprugby.co.nz/community-concealed-pages/school-rugby/western-bay-ripparip-rugby-modules 
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PTA Calendar Fundraiser—Order your 2024 calendars below.  

These 2024 Calendars are a brilliant Christmas present.  They have a photo of your child/ren and 
12 monthly pages. There is a sample calendar in the office. They are only $8.00 each.  You can 
take a landscape photo of your child/ren and email it to office@paengaroa.school.nz or we can 
take the photo.  To place your order, please return below order forms along with your payment.  

—————————————————————————————————————————— 

School Calendar Order Forms:   $8 per Calendar.  

 

Names______________________________________________________________________  

 

Class/es_________________________________ 

 

Number of Calendars ______________________  

 

Total payment $  _________________________ 

Paengaroa School PTA had a good meeting last Tuesday evening. 

Many really good ideas for fundraising and for continuing to refresh 

the schools playgrounds and facilities. 

The current project is to outdoor carpet the Junior Sunshade area, but 

we need to paint and freshen up the structure first. 

Painting working bee over two Weeks. 

Week 9 and week 10. Arrive at 9.15am and finish each day by 

1040am. Stay longer if you want. Bring along a brush and your 

painting clothes. We have the sandpaper, the scaffold and the paint. 

We are lightly sanding and painting the purlins and steel beams.  

The Great Xmas Tree SALE is now on 

A range of sizes—well shaped.  Available to be picked up from Paengaroa 

School house (Black Road) after 3:30pm Monday to Sunday.  $30 per tree 

(any size up to 2.5m ish).  Please message Mr B on 027 892 7123 with you 

name and the date you would like to collect etc. 
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